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RUSS AND SHELLEY ROUSSEAU

Olympic Peninsula Bluebills

APPRECIATION AWARD

This award is presented to Russ and Shelley in 
recognition of their dedication to the Bluebill goal of 
helping the less fortunate in our community.  Russ 
and Shelley could always be counted on to support in 
any way they could: delivering World Vision goods 
and school supplies, staffing our booths at events and 
helping with the many projects we have going.

This award is long overdue and well deserved.  
Thanks to you both for all your contributions 
and friendship.

CERTIFICATE PRESENTED TO SHELLEY AND RUSS APRIL 2013

Farewell Dear Friend

Russ was a very special Olympic Peninsula 
Bluebill and a great friend and Volunteer,

He will be deeply missed by all of us.

July 20, 2013



Bluebill Golf Tournament has come 

and gone and from the looks of all 

the golfers with their sunburns it 

looks like it was hot on the links.! It 

was fun!  to hear all!  there stories 

but I am still not sure why the 

women's foursome had one man 

in its group. Oh well. The banquet 

after the!  golf was!  excellent with 

good stories, great food and good 

awards. A real thanks to Michael 

Graham for his usual good work.

Every Bluebill that came to the 

party should report at least three 

hours on their Volunteer Hours 

for July.  

In the report that I receive from the 

Heritage Chapter,!  Norma Vaughn, Chair 

of the Central Leadership Council, 

reported that so far we have reported 

88,319 hours with 2,227 Volunteers 

reporting. The value per hour is at $22.69 

per hour in Washington State which gives 

a total value of $2,003,958.11.  You can 

see why it is so important to report all 

your hours to Jack Hawker each month. 

Lets hope August brings more good 

weather and lots of reported hours.! 

Chairman, Kenneth Winter

Our 



Debbie Linner from 
Dove House requested 
packaged perconal care 
products for emergency 

use. We delivered 15 
sets, including the 
urgently needed 

deodrants and ladies' 
razors.

This will be an ongoing proiect with 
the goal of 25 packages on hand at 
alltimes. Any donations of the 
razors and deodrants would be 
welcome, and, of course, the usual 
hotel size soaps, lotions and 
shampoo & conditioners.

FROM BETTY FAULKNER



BARBARA BERTHIAUME
VICE CHAIR

THE OLYMPIC PENINSULA 
BLUEBILLS

 The Jefferson County Master Gardner Grant the Olympic Peninsula 
Bluebills were awarded in October 2012 is in the final stage. The 
weeds are pulled, the concrete walkway is set, all of the donated 
plants are being tended by Sharon Commander, and now we are 
ready to plant! 

On Tuesday, July 30, ten Bluebills armed with 

shovels, trowels, gloves, and a positive 

attitude planted the vegetation donated by Far 

Reaches Farm and the Jefferson Master 

Gardeners at the DOVE HOUSE. A collective 

40 hours of time was spent to finish the 

planting. Thanks to Don Bolen and Fred 

Spann, a watering system is in place to give 

the plants a chance to root. Michael Graham 

delivered pizza to an appreciative work crew.

An appreciative resident came out to give 

everyone a collective thank you and said that 

we have no idea how much it means to the 

residents to sit down and look at the beautiful 

scenery, feeling safe and secure.

Next steps are to extinguish the rest of the 

noxious weeds, clear the rest of the area, and 

plant some low maintenance vegetation. Stay 

tuned for the next work party. 

Barbara Berthiaume

CALLING ALL 

GARDENERS

CONTINUED



Judy Mckay, 
Betty Faulkner, 

and new Bluebill 
Laura Paul taking 

a coffee break.

Ed Berthiaume, Michael Graham, Myron Vogt, Betty 
Faulkner, Laura Paul, Ray Paul, Don Bolen, 

and Fred Spann.



Ed Berthiaume and Betty Faulkner 
working hard

New Bluebill 

Ray Paul multi-tasking



Make out a check to 
Bluebills for $35 and we 
will do the shopping for 
you. Drop off the check,  
or mail it to  

The Bluebills
c/o The Bay Club
120 Spinnaker Pl
Port Ludlow, WA 98365
360-437-2208

Indicate on the check  that 
it is  for the Kids Backpack 
Program.

BACKPACKS  
FOR  KIDS

We need your help

OR

The Boeing Bluebills are working  
to provide  backpacks filled with 
School supplies for needy  
children at Chimacum
Elementary School.
 
These children already are in the 
school free  lunch program and 
also receive sack lunches each  
weekend. There are about 50 
children who are in the  program.

 
If you want to help, take one of 
the lists of things needed for a 
grade, buy a backpack and the  
appropriate supplies and return 
the filled backpack to the
Bay Club or Beach Club.  Cost 
is about $35.



Save the Date!

Mark your calendar for 9th Annual Silent Auction sponsored by 

the Community Enrichment Alliance will be held at the Bay Club 

on Saturday, November from 12:00 noon to 7:00 pm. Each 

year, CEA organizes the Silent Auction and gives money to 

support the Bluebill Christmas Giving Program. Without their 

help, the Christmas Giving Program would not be able to make 

so many Christmas Wishes come true to the Clallum, Je!erson, 

and KItsap Counties Domestic Violence and Sexual Assault 

Program clients. Your support is essential to the success of this 

program.

This year you
 can view photos of items

 online 

at http://www.plmga.org/silentau
ction.htm.  

If you see somethi
ng you like, you

 can also 

“buy it now.” These new features
 were created 

to invite broader
 participa

tion from the 

public. Look for more
 details in the Septemb

er 

and October
 issue of the FLYER and Voice.

FROM BARBARA BERTHIAUME



KIND PERMISSION TO USE ARTICLE AND PHOTO 

FROM HABITAT OF HUMANITY eNEWSLETTER 

JEFFERSON COUNTY  STAFF AND 

CASSANDRA JOHNSON, DEVELOPMENT DIRECTOR

Clint Webb 

paints to benefit 
Habitat for Humanity

 No, he isn't rolling a paint brush on 

a Habitat wall, but he is giving his 

time and talents in a unique way. For 

more than seven years, Clint Webb 

has been creating beautiful 

watercolor paintings on commission 

and selling original works at art 

shows with 100% of the funds 

donated to Habitat. 

 
Before retiring in 1993 and settling 

in Port Ludlow with his wife Pat of 

54 years, Clint was an aeronautical 

engineer with Boeing. For the final 

15 years of his career, Clint was 

involved in a variety of management 

positions in the development of the 

B-2 Stealth Bomber.

 
Clint's love of art followed him 

throughout his life, but he started 

following his passion when he 

retired. "My daughter Julie gave me 

watercolor equipment and signed 

me up for classes as my retirement 

gift," says Clint. "I also was recruited 

by my good friend Gary O'Neal to 

help build Habitat homes in 

Bellevue."

Clint is also a member of the 
Boeing Bluebills and Port 

Ludlow 
Art League. His wife Pat is a regular 

volunteer at the Port Townsend 
Habitat Store. 

Both enjoy golf and tennis.



KAREN 
ANDERSON

GEORGE 
 ANSLEY

RICHARD 
COLLINS

BERYL 
DENISON

GARY 
DILLS 

STEVE 
   FAILLA

EVELYN 
GUNTHER

JANIE 
HOLZ

WILLIAM 
HULLINGER 

DOUGLAS 
PETERSON 

JAMES 
 TIPTON

VAL VOGT BIRTHSTONE  
ONYX, 

PERIDOT

FLOWER  
GLADIOLIS, 

POPPY

In England, when 
you reach 80, 90 
or 100 years of 

age, you receive 
a telegram from 

the Queen.

More people 
celebrate their 

birthdays in August 
than in any other 

month. The two other 
months in which 
birthday rates are 
high is July and 

September.

* The average garden 
snail  moves at 

around 0.03 mph. If 
one set out on your 
last birthday, and 

walked non-stop it 
would have traveled 

263 miles.

* The Earth is 
zooming around 

the sun at around 
66,780 miles per 
hour! Since your 
last birthday the 

Earth has 
completed one 
journey around 

the sun travelling 
about 584,337,600 

miles.



August 1

National Raspberry 

Cream Pie Day

August 8 

Leadership Team 

Meeting

Beach club 3:00-4:00

August 13

World Vision Pickup 

Fife 9:00

August 13

Unload Food Bank 

Truck, Tri-Area 

Community center, 

8:00-9:00

August 13

Central Leadership 

Council meeting 

Seattle, 10:00-11:00

August 16

National Tell a Joke Day

August 30

Deliver World 

Vision goods 

to Kitsap Co.  9:00 

August 30

National Marshmallow 

toasting Day 



!  

2nd Annual Dove House Charity Golf Tournament!

Tournament Information!

When - Saturday, September 7           1:30 Shotgun!

Where - Port Ludlow Golf Course!

Cost -! $90 per non-member!
! ! $45 per PLGC member!

Format - 4 Person Scramble!

What is Included! ! ! Other Activities/Games!

Box Lunch            ! ! ! Raffle Drawings!
Green and Golf Cart Fee! ! Long Drive Contest !
Range Balls!! ! ! ! Putting Contest !
Awards Banquet!! ! ! Row Boat Chipping Contest!
! ! ! ! ! ! ! Mulligans!
"
The purpose of the golf tournament is to raise awareness and 

money for victims of domestic and sexual abuse.!

Registration forms are now available at the Pro Shop !

The field is limited to 124 golfers.  the deadline for 
registration is Saturday, August 24.  The entry fee is due 
at registration.  Cash, post dated check, PLGC Account 
and Credit cards are accepted

Olympic Peninsula 

2nd ANNUAL DOVE HOUSE 

CHARITY 

GOLF TOURNAMENT

SUPPORTED BY THE BLUEBILLS



SOS 
FROM SHIRLEY MOSS, DIRECTOR OF 

PORT TOWNSEND FOOD BANKS 

DESPERATELY NEEDED:

PLASTIC CONTAINERS SMALL MEDIUM 

OR LARGE 

BE SURE THEY HAVE THE 

RIGHT SIZED LIDS WITH THEM.  

THESE WILL ALLOW DONATED LARGE 

ENTREE DISHES FROM LOCAL 

RESTAURANTS TO BE SEPARATED INTO  

PORTIONS FOR THE SENIORS.

CONTACT SHIRLEY AT THE PORT 

TOWNSEND FOOD BANK 

360-531-0275

Cyndyann;  The hours 
worked in June were 
740 by 35 volunteers.

Jack

SEEN AT THE 
PICNIC SOCIAL, 

THREE 
GENERATIONS OF 
THE VOGT FAMILY.

MYRON, VAL, 
DAUGHTER 

JENNIFER MOLLOY, 
AND 

GRANDDAUGHTER 
JESSICA

DEADLINE FOR SUBMISSION OF 
ARTICLES AND PHOTOS FOR THE 
FLYER IS ONE WEEK BEFORE THE 
FIRST OF THE UPCOMING MONTH.    
- Cyndyann, Editor

Anita Knapp
katyaker@olypen.com

Interests:! Independent Living!-  

Bluebill Builders.

from - Eleanor Roden

W E  H A V E  A   N E W  M E M B E R !

PHOTO CYNDYANN'S iPhone



Peggy Lee Flentie's great Golf/Picnic photos will be in the September issue of the FLYER

seen hanging out on the smoky 

Bay Club grilling deck at the July  

Bluebill Picnic Social by 

Cyndyann's iPhone



KEN WINTER, 
CHAIRMAN  

437-2877 
dk58winter@q.com

BARBARA BERTHIAUME 
437-2877

VICE CHAIRMAN       
 barbara.berthiaume@gmail.com

JACK RANDALL
2ND VICE CHAIRMAN  

360-301-0123 
AND CHAIRMAN EMERITUS        

zjemrandall@msn.com

OFF I C ER S  

AND  PROGRAM  CHA I R S

DOVE HOUSE Betty Faulkner 437-5116         bfaulkner2@q.com  

SCHOOL SUPPLY Dick Ostlund 437-7747    dickostlund@gmail.com

CHRISTMAS GIVING Larry Elton 437-0758   imelton@q.com   

FOOD BANK   Ken Snider  437-9165             kesnider@centurylink.net

LIFELINE/Fall Prev. Marv Segar 437-2722     msegar@q.com

WEB SITE  Ted Muralt   640-0686                  bluebill@clallambay.net

SOCIAL  Michael Graham  437-5052              pljmikey@gmail.com

MEMBERSHIP Eleanor Roden 437-2354       rodenem@olypen.com

PUBLICITY B. Berthiaume 437-0423               berthiaume@gmail.coMm

THE FLYER MAGAZINE Cyndyann Joyner   blueberry@olympus.net

PHOTOGRAPHER Peggy Flentie 437-2702   thepegster@cablespeed.com

HISTORIAN Jack Randall 360-301-0123        zjemrandall@msn.com

VOLUNTEER HOURS  Jack Hawker  360-437-2539     ajhawker@gmail.com

 
BUILDERS

 All Counties       

Myron Vogt  437-4055                                     vogt@cablespeed.com  

Larry Elton   437-0758                                    lmelton@q.com

Clallam County  Rod Harp     681-8750         harpalong@gmail.com

Kitsap  County  Jerry Enders 830-0560        jerend@netzero.net

WORLD VISION PROGRAMS  
Manager  Myron Vogt  437-4055                   vogt@cablespeed.com 

Kitsap Co. Ed Berthiaume 437-0423            eberthiaume@gmail.com 

Clallam C.  Larry Lang 452-4348                  parkbear47@yahoo.com

Jefferson Co   Erika Mayfield 437-9637       emayfield@q.com  

Hood Canal Bonnie Douglass 765-4565      lbdouglass@wildblue.net



Be kind whenever possible.

It is always possible.

The Dalai Lama


